

## AQUILA/PRISCILLA MINISTRY (APM)

## Steve and Rebekah Lilly

Dear Partners:

2009

Preparing to mail
The Voice in
the Wilderness
publication



Hall of Faith Collector Cards for Club MIT members



## PRAY FOR:

•Increased monthly support so that fewer work hours outside the ministry office are needed in order to meet financial needs
•Opportunities to train Children's Workers
•Health and Safety when traveling
•New Club MIT members

Tick-tock...Tick-tock...Tick-tock. Time seems to fly by when we are busy, and, have you noticed that everyone is so busy! But busy doing what? Time management is important to God, especially as the hours tick by on His eternal clock. Soon the bell will ring, the trumpet will sound and we will give an account of all the minutes that just seemed to "fly by." With the trumpet call drawing nigh, we are working to be ever vigilant to spend our time working for Him.

**Thank you** so much for your faithful encouragement through prayers and financial support. We trust you have received a blessing from one or all of the many **projects that APM has worked on** with The Voice in the Wilderness ministry during the 2008 year.

In the Spring of 2008, Rebekah committed to attend layout and design classes with the purpose of taking on the **graphic design** of the new full-color format of *The Voice in the Wilderness* publication. In July, The Voice in the Wilderness Team carefully researched, wrote, edited, designed and formatted the new 32-page, full-color booklet for print. We praise the Lord for friends who provided tech support, low-cost education and hundreds of dollars in computer programs. Along with sav-

ing postage fees for the ministry by changing our format to booklet size, now we are saving hundreds of dollars in design fees by working in-house.

To keep our ministry close in the minds of our friends, both Steve and Rebekah work each week to prepare and issue a **weekly blog and e-mail** which lists ministry updates, prayer needs, praises and world event updates. Along with the e-mail, links are also included to give our readers access to The Voice in the Wilderness **website** which hosts audio, video, and literature tools for our supporters.

Club MIT also got a great start in 2008 as young people signed up to be trained to be a missionary everyday. How precious it has been to receive letters from club members telling how they are serving Jesus today. Each club member was surprised by a special Christmas gift from APM which included the first of the unique Hall of Faith Cards. Through Club MIT, young people are being challenged with Bible Study, memorization and lessons on the lives of some of God's special servants to commit their hearts to serve Him full time both now and in the future.

Time is precious, and we are honored that you have chosen to give some of yours to stay informed about APM. This letter does not permit us to detail the daily hours that have been spent completing the above tasks, nor can we describe the many benefits we have received from traveling for the ministry. We do know that God is faithful and that, while we work in The Voice in the Wilderness office and work extra jobs to help meet financial needs, He is calling us again to a very special short-term need. Will you allow us six more minutes of your time? Please view the enclosed DVD, today. Although it is by no means professionally produced, it is a personal message that we have recorded to further expand your understanding of APM. Thank you for your time, financial, and prayer commitment and may you be richly blessed, for it is these things that do count for eternity.

Striving to Serve, Steve and Rebekah Lilly

Ministering with churches ... from our Jerusalem to Judaea to Samaria and unto the uttermost

A ministry of
The Voice in the Wilderness
PO Box 7037 - Asheville, NC 28802
Phone 828-649-1043
Website: www.thevoiceinthewilderness.org

Μ R  $\boldsymbol{\mathit{E}}$ S TH $\overline{W}$ 

W O R L